
Sibley, Iowa 
August 17, 2021 

 
The Osceola County Board of Supervisors met pursuant to law and adjournment at 8:45 am at the Osceola 
County Courthouse Boardroom in Sibley, Iowa with the following members present:  Mike Schulte, Ed Jones, 
Jerry Helmers, LeRoy DeBoer, Jayson VandeHoef.  
 
DeBoer moves to approve the August 17, 2021 agenda.  Second by VandeHoef.  All vote aye.  Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Schulte, second by DeBoer to approve the August 10, 2021 minutes.  All vote aye.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Resolution #3-21/22 was discussed.  VandeHoef questioned if more detail such as a time frame should be 
included on the Resolution.  The Engineer said the road will have one lane traffic for one week beginning August 
23rd.   
RESOLUTION #3 21/22 
RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, OSCEOLA COUNTY, IOWA 
Supervisor Schulte read the following resolution and moved its adoption: 
 WHEREAS, the Board of Supervisors is empowered under authority of Section 306.41 of the Code of 
Iowa to temporarily close sections of road by formal resolution when they deem necessary for construction, 
maintenance, or natural disaster, 
 AND WHEREAS, the Board of Supervisors, County of Osceola, have determined that the following section 
of road should be temporarily closed due to road construction:       

 
Sanitary Sewer Line to New Kwik Trip Site 

    
Local Road Pierce between 170 St. and 180 St. 

         
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the above described roads be closed temporarily in the manner 
described below. 
"ROAD CLOSED" signs shall be placed on both ends of the described 
segment of road, and they shall remain in place until the construction is completed. 

 
Supervisor Helmers seconded the motion to adopt said Resolution # 3 21/22. Ayes: Schulte, Helmers, DeBoer, 
Jones. Nay- VandeHoef. 
 
     I hereby certify that the above and foregoing Resolution was duly and legally adopted at a legal meeting of 
the Board of Supervisors of Osceola County, Iowa, and properly journalized in the minutes thereof on the 17th 
day of August, 2021. 
 
The train derailment sight was discussed.  Dan Bechler, EMA Director, informed the Board that there is 40,000 
gallons of hazardous materials still at the sight.  He has been called out there four times.  He has been in contact 
with the railroad company hazmat and was told yesterday that they will come and get it and dispose of it.  
Complaints have been heard in regard to the weeds around the sight.  Nick Schmalen, Weed Commissioner, will 
send a letter to the railroad company asking that the weeds be taken care of there.  The Board asked County 
Attorney Nolan McGowan, to see what options we have to resolve this situation and report back to the Board on 
next Tuesday, August 24th.   
 
Helmers moves to adjourn the meeting.  Second by DeBoer.  All vote aye.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 
____________________________                                                                            _____________________________ 
Chairman                                                                                                                        Deputy Auditor 
 
 


